Date: June 17, 2024

To: Presidents/Chancellors of ACCJC Member Institutions

cc: Accreditation Liaison Officers

From: Mac Powell, President MP

Subject: ACCJC Board Votes to Maintain 2025 – 2026 Membership Dues at the

2024 - 2025 Level - No Increase

I am pleased to share that at its meeting held June 5, 2024, the ACCJC Board of Directors took unanimous action to maintain Annual Membership Dues for 2025 – 2026 at the 2024 – 2025 level. This will be the sixth consecutive year that dues have not been increased and is a recognition of the important steps that ACCJC has taken to be financially responsible and our desire to remain a valuable partner in the cycle of continuous quality improvement.

I look forward to the year ahead and continuing the vital work of the Commission and staff as we launch several initiatives related to the recently approved <u>2030 Strategic Plan</u> and support our institutions as they seek new ways to achieve equitable student outcomes.

The 2025 – 2026 Annual Membership Dues Schedule is attached for your reference and budget planning.

If you have any questions regarding the dues schedule or billing, please get in touch with Jared Spring, Technology and Operations Director, at ispring@accic.org.

On behalf of ACCJC Commissioners and Staff, thank you for all the work you are doing on behalf of students. I look forward to our continued work together.